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7:00 PM



Vice-Chairman Larry Groh, Jr. called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.
I.
Roll call
A. Members Present: Ray Faucher, Jr., Larry Groh, Jr., Rhonda Rooney, and Susanne Witkowski.
B. Members Absent: Jim Bellavance and Aaron McGarry
C. Staff Present:

Tina Fox, Recording Secretary

Orla McKiernan-Raftery, Finance Director
D. Also Present: Members of the Public
II. Correspondence
A. Email from Aaron McGarry regarding requests from the BOF to other departments.
III. Citizen’s Comments
A. Rene Morin, Tax Collector, wished to respond to questions regarding the upcoming tax sale and how it will affect the budget. He distributed correspondence to the Board. He stated that most, if not all, of the money received for the tax sale will be received in the current fiscal year. He described in detail the upcoming tax sale and the possible revenue that will be received as a result of the tax sale.

B. Mike Krogul, Walker Dr., stated that he has been trying to get information from the school about expenses related to the school busses. He is looking for information regarding payment of bills, contracts, and expenses the BOE is incurring, and he has not been given the information. He is considering a forensic audit. In particular he has questions about a lawyer the BOE has hired.

C. Tom Angelo, 640 Fabyan Rd., stated that he is a BOE member. He stated that the BOE budget is audited by a private firm, and the audit is public.

D. Don Pimental, 40 Starr Rd., thanked Rene Morin for a job well done on collecting taxes related to the potential tax sale.
IV. Budget Workshop
A. O. McKiernan-Raftery suggested making changes to revenue that were calculated with a net effect of a $5,000 increase in revenue. The change was made, which brought the proposed mill rate to 31.26.
B. The Board discussed the BOE budget in greater detail, with a focus on special education and counseling at the school. No change was made to the BOE budget.

C. There was a consensus amongst Board members to add $600,000 to the Education Equalization revenue line. 
D. The Board discussed various items in the Capital Improvements budget, as well as the fact that Thompson paves its own roads rather than using outside vendors.
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E. There was a consensus amongst Board members to reduce the Roof Replacement (at Town Hall) line from $58,000 to $29,000, to change the name of the capital project to Roof Replacement/Repairs, and to have the amount go into a transfer fund.

F. There was a consensus amongst Board members to eliminate the Roller, Grapple Truck and Pick-up Truck from Capital Improvements.
G. There was a consensus amongst Board members to reduce the Backhoe/Excavator in Capital Improvements by half to $30,000.

H. There was a consensus amongst Board members to finance the Sweeper and 1 Ton Dump Truck in Capital Improvements over a five year period.

I. The proposed mill rate after these adjustments were made is 29.42.
V. Adjourn

A.
Ray Faucher, Jr. moved and Susanne Witkowski seconded the motion to adjourn.

Ray Faucher, Jr.-Yes
Larry Groh, Jr.- Yes



Rhonda Rooney- Yes
Susanne Witkowski- Yes

The motion carried unanimously.

B.
L. Groh, Jr. adjourned the meeting at 9:09 PM.

Tina Fox
Recording Secretary
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